Victoria Harbour

by Mrs. M. Gervais A Conservation Officer, a Sports Store Representative and a Taxidermist will be at the Tay-Victoria Harbour Library, Thursday, at 8 p.m.

All hunters are welcome to attend this free program.

The Georgian Club Senior Citizens meeting for the fall and winter season was opened by President M. Frank Murphy, Sep. 9 in the Recreation room of the Legion.

President read the names of the new executive-President F. 1st vice Murphy; Mr. F. president 2nd vice Savage; president Mrs. Jean Recording Sacco; Secretary Mrs. Doris Correspond-Savage: ence Secretary Mrs. Grace Anderson; treasurer Mrs. Evelyn Gillan; Membership secretary Mrs. Helen Gatehouse; Kitchen Convenor, Mrs. Doris Davies; Euchre convenor Mr. Lawrence Latondress. The minutes of the June meeting were read by Mrs. Marjorie Bressette and the treasurer's report given by Mrs. Helen Gatehouse. This report had been audited and found correct.

She also reported 39 members had paid membership fees for 1982-1983. Mrs. Nell Johnson reported there were over a thousand people at the Simcoe County annual Senior Citizens Picnic in Springwater Park in August. Mrs. Grace Anderson reported a number of trips-if anyone was interested in going on these to get in touch with her-534-3644. A trip to Agawa Canyon, also a trip to Kitchener on Oct. 20-21 costing \$89 taking in Elora Gorge, a shoe factory outlet; Kitchener Market and to

attend the Vienna Boy's Choir, also a trip to Wheels Inn at Chatham taking in Jack Miners Bird Sanctuary in October and one to see the Christmas Lights in Simcoe. This is a three day trip.

Mrs. Savage reported on the recent trip to Cullins Gardens in Oshawa.

The President asked for approval to use Dominion Store Cash Register Tapes to purchase a Wheel Chair to be used by the Community when necessary and to be stored in the Legion Hall. This was moved, seconded and approved. Mrs. M. Gervais spoke about a donation to the Medical Centre Board and a motion was made to send \$50.

Mr. L. Latondress reported on a fund for members to go on a free bus trip. General reports were received from Mrs. Mambel Despin on the Social Committee and thanks were extended to Mrs. Despin for her work for the past two years. Mr. L. Latondress reported for money from the euchre games. Birthday greetings were sung to all who had a Birthday in September.

The new officers were then asked to take their chairs and the meeting was adjourned. Euchre was then enjoyed. The prizes went to Mrs. Laura Belfry and Mr. F. Savage for high scores and to Mrs. Hilda Savage and Mr. Ed. Davies for the most lone hands. Mr. Davies also won the 50-50 draw. Lunch was served and a social hour spent.

Mr. and Mrs. Cecil A. Farrow of Windsor visited Mrs. Farrow's mother Mrs. Leslie Winfield from Friday till Sunday.

Kyle, Jennifer and Michelle Payette of London spent a week with their grandmother Mrs. Marion Lockhart recently.

Mr. and Mrs. Ted Walker and Angie also their granddaughter Tara Walkee of Port McNicoll visited their son and daughter-in-law and their new grandson Michael Thomas Walker in Burlington and their son-in-law and daughter Mr. and Mrs. Fred Potz and family in Virgil recently when Mr. Walker returned to the S.S. J.O. MacKellor after spending holidays at his home here.

Mr. Herbert Merry was in Oakville on the weekend to attend the wedding of his son William (Bill) Merry whose marriage to Miss Lynda Nelson took place in Islington on Saturday. Mr. Merry was host to the wedding after the party rehearsal on Friday of St. John's Church. evening at his home in Oakville.

miscellaneous bridal shower was held in St. Mary's Church Hall last week when the guest of honor was Miss Lorraine Belcher who is being married to Mr. Robert Blanchard. Her sister Mrs. Debby Tobes, Misses Anne Walker and Kathy Fox assisted her in opening the gifts, Guests were present from Midland, Waubaushene, Weston as well as many friends

in the village.

The members of the choir of King Street United Church, London and other friends from London worshipped with the congregation of St. John's United Church on Sunday and visited with their former minister Rev. Wesley Oake, Mrs. Oake and Dana. Everyone enjoyed the. extra music they provided with the choir

Mrs. Norman Allan of Orillia and Mrs. Robert Thomson of King visited Mrs. Jos. Bailey this

week. Karey and Robby Hill of Wingham spent holidays with their grandparents Mr. and Mrs. Bob Rumney recently. Their parents Mr. and Mrs. Rick Hill were also here for a weekend.

Mrs. Fred Keetch, Mrs. J. Todd and Mrs. G. Gervais of the St. John's U.C.W. also Rev. and Mrs. Wesley Oake attended the U.C.W. meeting at Vasey United Church recently

Hunters take note when they were observing the 20th anniversary of the United Church Women.

Mrs. Henry Lavereau returned from Huronia District Hospital where she was a patient for some time, having surgery.

This area represented by water-light 'brass'

Marchildon, Martin chairman of the Penetanguishene Water and Light Commission, and a director of the Georgian Bay Municipal Electric Association attended the Association's conference at Clevelands House, Muskoka, Sep. 7, 8 and

Marchildon was accompanied by Ernest Lalonde, manager of the Penetanguishene Water

and Light Commission. Seven municipal hydro commissioners were presented with scrolls commemorating 15 years service to their municipal utilities.

Making the presentations, Richard E. Cavanagh, President of the Ontario Municipal Electric Association (O.M.E.A.) said:

"The people of Ontario are indeed municipal

commissioners they have elected to serve their communities do so voluntarily.

Recipients of the 15 year awards were: Garth A. Orr, Arthur: A.R. Carmichael, Collingwood; S.E. Lackey, Orangeville; F.A. Stagg, Orangeville; James D. Dearden, Orillia; Donald S. Cadeau, Victoria Harbour; fortunate that the Kenneth A. Pelletier, hydro Victoria Harbour.





11 11.24